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Dear Glenn

In April 2011 Warrumbungle Shire Council passed a resolution to declare its support
for Constitutional Change in relation to the financial recognition of Local Government
(Resolution 344). Financial recognition is seen as an important mechanism to enable
direct funding from the Federal Government to Local Government.

The certainty of direct Federal funding to Local Government is essential to ensure
funding programs like ‘Roads to Recovery’ can continue to meet the needs of our
local communities and ensure the provision of local services and infrastructure.
‘Roads to Recovery’ has been an important program for our Shire, enhancing both
economic capacity and the safety of our rural and regional roads. Direct funding from
the Federal to Local Government level enables Councils to respond quickly and
effectively to local issues. It also has potential benefits such as greater local
accountability, greater transparency, less bureaucracy and shorter timeframes for
funding being received.
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As such, Warrumbungle Shire Council supports an amendment to Section 96 of the
Constitution to read “Parliament may grant assistance to any state or local government
body formed by or under a law of a state or territory™.

Warrumbungle Shire Council encourages the call for all political parties to support a
referendum in 2013 to change the Constitution to achieve financial recognition. To
maximise the chance of the success of the referendum, and to support an informed
choice by the general public voting in the referendum, Council also requests the
referendum be held at a time which maximises its chance of success, and furthermore,
that a publicly funded national education and awareness campaign be conducted prior
to the referendum to inform the public about the Constitution, how to change it and
about the question being asked.

Yours sincerely

Peter Shinton "~ Steve Loane
Mayor General Manager





